
REQUEST FOR BIDS 
TRANSFER STATION TRUCK SCALE 

 
The Oceana County Board of Commissioners is accepting design-built bids for installation and 
purchase of a new truck scale for the Oceana County Transfer Station located at 1615 E M-20, 
Shelby, MI  49455    

The bid will include all costs associated with the project, to include the following: 

1. A 50’ X 11’ concrete deck truck scale with side rails, similar to a RICE LAKE or 
CARDINAL SCALE with a 200,000 lb. capacity. 

2. A minimum of a 12’ x 14’ building to house the electronics to operate the scale.  The 
building will have the appropriate windows and doors as specified by the Michigan 
Building Code as well as heat and air conditioning to serve as an office for the scale 
electronics.   

3. All warranty information will be provided if available.   
4. Terms and Conditions. 

The concrete and installation specifications shall follow the scale manufacturer’s guidelines as 
well as the approach and exit area. 

LOCATION:  1615 E M-20, Shelby, MI 49455, Oceana County, Ferry Township. Please contact 
Mr. Brian Lenon, Manager, Oceana County Transfer Station for information pertaining to the 
location of the scale on the site.  

Oceana County is exploring potential future collaborations with AMERICAN CLASSIC of 
Bailey, MI regarding operations at the transfer station. Any questions can be directed to Mr. 
Jacob Thompson, American Classic, at 616-893-9760. 

All other questions shall be directed to the Oceana County Administrator, Mrs. Tracy L, Byard at 
231-873-4835. 

Once the contractor and scale are chosen Oceana County will submit payment directly to the 
supplier for the scale.   

Interested parties should submit bids no later than Wednesday, September 18, 2024, by 
5:00 p.m.  Any bids received after this date will be disqualified. 

Bids are to be opened and read at the Regular Meeting of the Oceana County Board of 
Commissioners on Thursday, September 26, 2024, at 11:30 a.m. 

The Oceana County Board of Commissioners reserves the right to reject any or all 
proposals submitted, to request additional information from any bidder and to waive any 
irregularities in the bidding process if it is in the best interest of the County. 

The award of the bid will be made to the firm which, in the opinion of the Oceana County 
Board of Commissioners, is best qualified to meet Oceana County’s needs. 

 



Sealed Bids must be clearly marked as “Bids for Scale” and submitted in person or by mail to: 

Mrs. Tracy L. Byard, Oceana County Administrator 
100 State Street, Suite M-4 
Hart, MI  49420 

 

Thank you for your submission and we look forward to going over your information.  Should 
Oceana County find your bid desirable, we will contact you to either present further information 
and/or discuss a contractual arrangement.    


